Notice of a Proposed Change to an Approved Renewable Energy Project
Project Name: North Burgess Solar Project
Renewable Energy Approval Number: 5149-8YPMVG
IESO Reference Number: FIT-FOHJPWL
Project Location: Part of Lot 13, Concession 9, Tay Valley Township, Ontario (see map below)
Project Website: https://www.northlandpower.com/en/assets-and-infrastructure/north-burgess.aspx
Dated February 5, 2024

Project Description

Northland Power Solar North Burgess L.P. (“Northland”) was issued a Renewable Energy Approval on November 7, 2012,
in respect of the North Burgess Solar Project (the “Project”). Information with respect to the decision on this Project can
be viewed on the Environmental Registry by searching 011-5520. Northland is proposing to make a change to the Project
and the Project itself is subject to the provisions of the Environmental Protection Act (Act) Part V.0.1 and Ontario
Regulation 359/09 (Regulation). This notice must be distributed in accordance with section 32.2 of the Regulation. This
notice is being distributed to make the public aware of a proposed change to the Project.

Proposed Change

Pursuant to the Act and Regulation, the Project in respect of which the Renewable Energy Approval was issued, is a 10-
megawatt (MW) solar photovoltaic facility located on an approximate 75-acre parcel of land located in the Tay Valley
Township in Lanark County, Ontario. An application has been made to the Ministry of the Environment, Conservation and
Parks to change the project and alter the terms and conditions of the existing Renewable Energy Approval. The proposed
change consists of adjusting the Project Location Boundary. This change will allow for vegetation management which will
enable proper operation of the Solar PV facility, address safety of public and worker health and avoid adverse impacts
such as fire and shading issues caused by vegetation growth along the southern and central sections of the perimeter
fence of the facility. Both the local municipality and the Ministry of Natural Resources and Forestry have been consulted
and confirmed alignment with the proposed change. If approved with this change, the total maximum name plate
capacity of this facility will not be changed. The Project location, taking the proposed change into account, is specified in
the map below, and further in the modification document, available at the project website listed below.

Project Contacts and Information
To learn more about the Project proposal, or to communicate concerns please refer to the project website
(https://www.northlandpower.com/en/assets-and-infrastructure/north-burgess.aspx) or contact:

Northland Power Solar North Burgess L.P. A
c/o Northland Power , i R
Jon Arkell, Environmental Engineer ; ‘\ . e iocmon
30 St. Clair Ave . W. 12*" Floor \ ' A
Toronto, ON, M4V 3A1
Phone: 647-288-1103

Email: jon.arkell@northlandpower.ca
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Hatch Ltd.

Caleb Coughlin, Senior Environmental Specialist
4342 Queen Street

Niagara Falls, ON L2E 7J7

Phone: (289) 271-6072

Email: caleb.coughlin@hatch.com \
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